Status: This is the original version (as it was originally adopted).

Directive 2013/34/EU of the European Parliament and of the Council of 26
June 2013 on the annual financial statements, consolidated financial statements
and related reports of certain types of undertakings, amending Directive
2006/43/EC of the European Parliament and of the Council and repealing
Council Directives 78/660/EEC and 83/349/EEC (Text with EEA relevance)

CHAPTER 10

REPORT ON PAYMENTS TO GOVERNMENTS

Article 48

Review

The Commission shall review and report on the implementation and effectiveness of
this Chapter, in particular as regards the scope of, and compliance with, the reporting
obligations and the modalities of the reporting on a project basis.

The review shall take into account international developments, in particular with regard
to enhancing transparency of payments to governments, assess the impacts of other
international regimes and consider the effects on competitiveness and security of energy
supply. It shall be completed by 21 July 2018.

The report shall be submitted to the European Parliament and to the Council, together
with a legislative proposal, if appropriate. That report shall consider the extension
of the reporting requirements to additional industry sectors and whether the report
on payments to governments should be audited. The report shall also consider the
disclosure of additional information on the average number of employees, the use of
subcontractors and any pecuniary penalties administered by a country.

In addition, the report shall analyse the feasibility of the introduction of an obligation
for all Union issuers to carry out due diligence when sourcing minerals to ensure that
supply chains have no connection to conflict parties and respect the EITI and OECD
recommendations on responsible supply chain management.



